
NSW Department of Planning and Environment 

Attn: Director, Infrastructure Projects 

GPO Box 39 

Sydney NSW 2001 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

Subject: M4 East extension - EIS - submission 

 

When we moved into the Concord area in the last 1980s our street and local area was a 

quiet residential area.  However, over the past 5-6 years there has been a progressive 

increase in traffic volumes and movement (rat-running) through our street and local area.  

Drivers are avoiding the M4 and Parramatta Road as traffic congestion has increased.  The 

increase in traffic volume (and redirection of traffic movement) is a result of greater east-

west traffic movement. 

As a result, several years ago Canada Bay City Council introduced local area traffic 

management changes to slow and/or deter through-traffic vehicle movement in our 

residential area.  The changes however have not reduced traffic volumes (only slowed or 

redirected traffic to other streets, including our street). 

We note that the EIS includes a section dealing with ‘Proposed further assessments’ 

(extract provided below) which mentions further studies of traffic movement and volumes 

and impacts on the local and regional road network as a result of the M4 east extension.  It’s 

important that this work be carried out thoroughly and in full consultation with local residents 

and councils. 

 



As the proposed M4 widening and extension will be a tolled road we are concerned that 

drivers will continue to avoid the M4 and therefore continue to use (including increased traffic 

volumes) in the local surrounding streets.  This will result in a further decrease in amenity 

and safety for residents and children.  It will therefore be critical for detailed design work be 

undertaken to protect the local area by introducing local traffic management systems as part 

of the detailed design work for the project. 

Residents must also be consulted fully throughout the design work to ensure that our local 

residential streets are protected from drivers rat-running through the local residential streets 

as the project construction proceeds and most importantly, when the tolled roadway opens. 

We’d appreciate if this issue could be highlighted in the assessment report on the EIS 

including a recommendation (or condition) that the proponent must prepare a detailed 

community consultation plan to deal with traffic impacts in local streets adjoining and 

surrounding the M4 widening and eastern extension. 

Yours faithfully, 

Conroy family (Peter Conroy) 

9 September 2015 

Contact details: 

 

19 Castlereagh Street  

Concord NSW 2137 

 

h. 9743 1291 

m. 0408 626 334 

e. paconroy@ozemail.com.au 


